

May 2, 2012

The Honorable Patrick R. Donahoe Postmaster General United States Postal Service 475 L'Enfant Plaza S.W. Washington, DC 20260-0010

Dear Postmaster General Donahoe,

We write you today to urge you to extend the current moratorium on the closing of post offices and mail processing facilities. As you know, the current moratorium is scheduled to end on May 15<sup>th</sup>.

On April 25<sup>th</sup>, the United States Senate passed S. 1789, the 21<sup>st</sup> Century Postal Service Act. We believe this bipartisan legislation will provide the United States Postal Service (USPS) with the flexibility and tools it needs to get back on the road to financial stability. The Senate included within this legislation a Sense of the Senate that the USPS should extend the current moratorium until enactment of the postal reform legislation.

While the USPS faces significant financial challenges, we believe that post offices provide social and economic benefits, particularly to rural communities. Rural citizens depend on the mail to manage their lives and stay connected with their government. A 2011 Commerce Department report shows that over 30 percent of U.S households did not have broadband Internet access at home and over 25 percent of households did not even use the Internet. Postal mail remains the one universal service connecting the American people to commerce, government, news, and social and civic institutions.

Preserving and maintaining a viable Postal Service and its ability to continue to serve the entire nation is an indispensable element for the entire postal industry, its workers, and most importantly the many small businesses and communities around the country who depend on a strong and reliable USPS.

We are deeply concerned that the closing of these postal facilities prior to postal reform legislation being enacted would be devastating to communities around the country. This moratorium will provide the time needed to enact the reforms in the 21<sup>st</sup> Century Postal Service Act. Again, we strongly urge you to extend the current moratorium on the closing of postal facilities.

Sincerely,

Buf Sanders

Man of garsin

& Brujin Belson ack Seed Due ( he Cashill Stanne Shakeen Hech Kohl June Chins Ten June Sch Jeffley A. Markley Whouk R. Lanksberg the teterow

Ron Wyden Mul Begal Kirsten E. Tillibrand